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ƘŜǊŜύ 
 

Your child/ren and their teachers are currently writing comments for the reports that come home 
to you at the end of the year. It is wonderful to see our students recognising their learning        
successes and growing their awareness of themselves as learners. These reports come home to 
you on Wednesday 12 December.  
 

Over the past two weeks Year 5 and Year 6 students have been involved in a cycle                             
programme which was organised through Pedal Ready. It is great to see our students actively 
involved in learning about safety on their bicycles. 
 

The Dental Van has also been on site and many of your children have already visited. You are 
advised of any follow up work required through a letter that comes home directly to you. 
 

You may also have noticed that there have been painters in the school who are working on tidying 
up the exterior of the Whare Iti and the hall. Over the past few weeks the school has                
unfortunately been subject to a number of broken bottles, rubbish deposits and minor damage. If 
you notice any untoward  behaviours or people damaging the property, please call the police            
immediately to help protect our wonderful buildings and grounds.  Thanks for your assistance with 
this. 
 

A special thanks from our teaching staff who are involved in the Teacher Action this Friday. We 
appreciate your support in letting the government know how worried we are about the teacher 
shortage and support required for our young learners. 
 

Have a great week. 
 

Noho ora mai    

Important Dates  
12/13 November Pedal Ready Programme  

Thursday 15 Nov FUNdraisers meeting - 7pm 

Whare Iti 

Friday 16 November Teacher Action Day  

30 November Values Show at school (in hall) 

5 - 7  December Year 5 and Year 6 Camp 

Wednesday 5  

December 

Pack the Bus - see details later in 

the newsletter 

Wednesday 12  

December 

End of Year Reports sent home 

Friday 14 December Helpers Morning Tea 

Tuesday 18              

December 

Last day of the school year - 

12.30pm finish 
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NZSL 

From The Principalôs Desk 

WELCOME 
Haere mai ki te kura o Bellevue - Welcome 
to the following student and their family/
whǕnau.  It is great to have you in our  
Bellevue Learning Community: 
 
Welcome back to Arnav Joon in Room 
10/11B. 
 
 

Manaakitanga/aroha or empathy is about listening and not 
judging others. It is about considering others perspectives    
and how our actions may affect them.  
 

Empathy is emotionally connecting with other people. When 
we notice others, pay attention to what they like or donôt like, 
care  if they are sad or troubled, and doing things that help 
them feel happy.   
 

How is your child or your children going as an ôempathy     
detectiveô? 
 

Ǆ Are they practising looking at others faces and  body language to see if they can tell how they 
are feeling? 
 

Ǆ Have they had any success in asking questions to find out how someone else is feeling? 
 

Ǆ Can they imagine themselves in someone else's place? 
 

We appreciate you talking with your child/ren about empathy and what it looks like, sounds like 
and feels like. When you notice your child/ren considering how others are feeling please affirm 
them for showing empathy.. 

Character Education 

Assembly Dates - Term 4  

23 November Hub 2 -  2:15pm. Please note the 

change of date and our apologies that 

this date was incorrectly advertised  last 

week. 

30 November Kapa Haka/Choir/Band - 2:15pm 

14 December Presentations  Assembly - 2:15pm 

18 December Final Assembly + Farewell to Year 6 -  

11:30am 



Hunga = group of people 
 
Pronunciation = ho-ng-ah 
 
Tuatahi me mihi ki te hunga mate. Tuarua me mihi ki te hunga 
ora. 
Firstly you should acknowledge the dead (group of dead people). 
Secondly you should acknowledge the living (group of living peo-
ple). 
 
Ka wehe atu te hunga rǕ Ǖkuanei. 
That group of people (over there) will 
leave soon.  
 

Kupu Hou (new word)  

Important Notice for Parents 

It has come to our attention that some of our students have been using 
the free social networking app 'Tiktok - Real Short Videos' (previously 
named 'Musical.ly') as a means of connecting with others.   
 

This app is rated 16+ by Commonsense Media and is mostly directed at 
lip syncing and dancing to popular music. As it uses popular music, you 
can expect swearing and sexual content in some of the songs, but the 
app also came under fire at the beginning of the year for including    
videos and posts encouraging self-harm, suicide and eating disorders.  
We encourage you to find out more (you can Google 'Musically app 
article') if you are considering allowing your child to have this app. 
 

Here is the link to the Commonsense Media rating of Tiktok  If you 
would like to read more.  We believe this website is a  reliable source of 
information for any apps or other entertainment you are considering for 
your child. 
 

With the range of materials accessible on-line and through apps,  it is 
increasingly important for parents and whǕnau to talk with children 
about what they are viewing and monitor their on-line time. You may 
have seen the current affairs programme called óSundayô that included a 
section concerning the rise of online pornography and the impact it is 
having on young people. It was very disturbing to see that children as 
young as 9 years of age have been accessing sites like this, also to 
hear of the impact it has had for some of these people. There is so 
much that can be accessed on-line these days that is very much adult 
content which youngsters may not be able to process or make good 
choices about and may be harmful to them. We encourage you to check 
in with your children regularly about their on-line usage for their safety 
and well-being. You may wish to screen any apps that your child is 
using.  

Dental Van on Site 
The Bee Healthy Dental Mobile is at Bellevue from 6 November - 29           
November. Once seen, your child will be given a letter that informs you of 
what happens next.  
 

Your local Hub clinic is:  
Raroa Hub Clinic Haumia Street Johnsonville  

 Phone 0800 825 583.   
 

To book or reschedule your appointment, or update your contact details, 
please call 0806 2801, or contact at Private Bag 31907 Lower Hutt                                              
or www.beehealthy.org.nz | 0800 TALK TEETH (825 583)  

The planned Teacher Action Day this Friday is going ahead.        
Unfortunately there was little progress made in the                        
discussions between NZEI and the government to address the 
increasing teacher shortage crisis and support for students so the 
primary teachers  union had advised that the  national rolling strikes 
are going ahead from Monday.  
 
Wellington teachers Action Day is this Friday - 16 November.  
 
Due to the fact that there will be no teachers available at school, for 
health and safety reasons Bellevue School will be closed on Friday 
16 November. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact the Board of Trustees at              
boardchair@bellevue-newlands.school.nz with any questions. 

Teacher Action Friday 

Kapai Kidz 

Many thanks toé  
 
Lorraine for organising the Cookie Time Christmas fundraiser.   
We appreciate your time and effort.  Order forms are coming 
home to all families today.    
 
The FUNdraising Committee for organising the Sausage Sizzle 
this Saturday at New World, Newlands and other fundraising 
events coming up.  See the notice later in the newsletter. 
 
All the parents/caregivers who have volunteered their time to 
help at these fundraising events. 
 
The wonderful parents, caregivers and whǕnau who have             
volunteered or are volunteering to assist with the many EOT 
(Education Outside The Classroom) experiences that are being 
organised for your child/ren this term. Without your support 
with supervision these would not be able to go ahead. Kia ora 
koutou. 
 
 
 

 
 

Thank you 

OPEN FRIDAY 16 NOVEMBER (STRIKE DAY) 
 

We will be operating out of the school hall 
from 7.30am-6.00pm.   
 
All enquiries to Linda Robinson 021 409641 
or linda@kapaikidz.co.nz 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/app-reviews/musically-your-video-social-network
mailto:linda@kapaikidz.co.nz


The Student Council are joining with the City 
Mission and The Breeze again this year to think 
of others less fortunate at Christmas. This year 
the bus comes to Bellevue on Wednesday 5 
December. 
 

We are collecting gifts, non-perishable food or festive food as we 
did last year. This is a way that we can help children and whǕnau 
who are less fortunate so that their families can have a more  
enjoyable festive season. 
 

Therefore the Student Council invites you to send along new toys, 
games, books, board games, art  equipment, vouchers, cans of 
food or festive food to place under the tree at school. If you wish 
your child to place the item your family/they have donated on the 
bus, please put their name and class number on this gift but 
please do not wrap the gift (a request from the organisers). 
 

The Student Council are organising the Christmas Tree to go up 
in the foyer next week ie: Monday 19 November so there will be 
two weeks for you to bring along your gifts (marked or unmarked 
as mentioned above) to place under the tree.  
 

Thank you in advance from the School Council, The Breeze and  
The City Mission for thinking of others and practising empathy, 
aroha or compassion for those less fortunate.   

  

 
 

Buzz the people 

Pack the Bus  Library Donations 

In previous years, some families of Year 6 leavers, and others 

leaving Bellevue School, have wished to mark their time here by 

donating a book to the library. 

We are holding a number of fiction, non-fiction and picture books 

suitable for a wide range of ages and interests. We make these 

available for donation at about half the retail price. The cost to 

donors ranges from about $5.00 - $20.00. 

A library donation plate showing the name(s) of the donor will be 

placed in the front of the book which will be available for        

borrowing by the donor after cataloguing and covering. 

If you wish to make a donation to the library in this way, the 

books may be viewed at the school office. 

What is buzz the people?   
Take part in surveys or discussions 
and raise money for Bellevue School 
(Newlands). 
 
 
Group Fundraising:   
Bellevue School already has some supporters and has earned 
money for our school. 
 
To join and help raise funds for our school go to the                       
following link: 
http://www.buzzthepeople.co.nz/helpfundraise.aspx?
s=677A4E40  

Many students have been working away all year on the 
Bellevue BELL Home Learning Challenge. Finished               
portfolios showing evidence for all completed challenges 
need to be brought in and shared with your classroom 
teachers by Friday 23 November.    
 
Every completed challenge needs to be signed off by the 
student, parent and teacher.  
 
 

Bell Challenge 

Trips & Performances 

Thank you to those parents who have already paid their Trips and                    
Performances contribution for Term 4. The amount is $10 per child 
per term.  If you still need to pay this contribution you can either 
pay online or send it along to your childôs classroom teacher. If you 
have not paid your contribution for Term 3 could you please do so 
as soon as possible. 
  
Please do not pay directly to the school office as it needs to be 
recorded via the class finance book.   
  
Payment can be made online to ASB, account: 
12 3223 0048283 00.  
  
Please include your childôs name and room 
number and use óTripsô as a reference. 

http://www.buzzthepeople.co.nz/helpfundraise.aspx?s=677A4E40
http://www.buzzthepeople.co.nz/helpfundraise.aspx?s=677A4E40


Term 4 Fundraising - We Need Your Help! 

This term Bellevue FUNdraisers are running three events that need the help of volunteers.   
 
On Saturday 17 November we are holding a sausage sizzle at  Newlands New World between 
10:00am and 2:00pm.  On Sunday 2 December we will be selling reusable mesh produce bags at 
the  Johnsonville Market between 7:30am and 1:30pm.  Finally, on Friday 14 December are holding 
the annual festive bake sale and sausage sizzle from 3:00pm ï 4:30pm at school.    

 
In order for these events to be successful we need a number of volunteers to help run the stalls.   
 

Please remember to fill out the FUNdraisers notice sent home last week letting us know when you can help, and return it to 

your childôs class or the office ASAP.  

 
Thank you for supporting these events and helping to raise money for the Bellevue School Jubilee Corner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It's that time of year again! Cookie time fundraiser time. 
This year they have mixed it up a little, for $20 you get a $5 voucher off Killinchy Gold ice-cream, a fabulous themed 
tin and 600g of original chocolate chip cookies. $5 from each sale goes to the school. 

A sample tin is in the office foyer for you to view. 

 
To order simply follow these steps: 
1. Email fundraisers@bellevue-newlands.school.nz with the number of tins that you would like and the name and 
classroom number of your child OR fill in the order form that came home on Wednesday and return it to the school 
office. 

2. Deposit the appropriate amount of $ into the school bank account under account number 12-3223-0048283-00. 

Please note that payment MUST be received before the final order date of 3pm Thursday 22nd November.  

 

Orders are planned to be available for pick-up after school on Monday 3 December. 

 

mailto:fundraisers@bellevue-newlands.school.nz


 
Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon 2019 - 6 FREE entries remaining! 
 

Bellevue School have won 20 free entries to the 2019 Weet-Bix TRYathlon and there are SIX free entries remaining. If 
you would like to enter your child, please email kendra@bellevue-newlands.school.nz for the entry code for you to 
register FREE online. The first 6 emails will be accepted. Kia ora.  
 
Entries are open for the Wellington Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon on Sunday 17 March at Kilbirnie Park. The TRYathlon is all about giving it a TRY 
and is rewarding and fun day out for you and your child. Participants need to be aged 7 ï 15 years old and can complete the TRYathlon as an 
individual or in a team of two.  
 
To enter the TRYathlon visit www.try.weetbix.co.nz and link to the Bellevue School group. This will give our school the chance to win some 
cool prizes.  
If you have any school related questions please contact Kendra on kendra@bellevue-newlands.school.nz otherwise contact the Weet-Bix 

TRYathlon team; email tryathlon@sanitarium.co.nz or phone 0800 WEETBIX 

Bellevue Sports News 

Monday 28 and Tuesday 29 January -  Teacher Only Days 
 

Wednesday 30 January -   WhǕnau Strengthening meetings with   
students and whǕnau (bookings open later this term) 
 

Term 1:              
Thursday 31 January - Friday 12 April 
Waitangi Day - Wednesday 6 February 
Easter Break - Friday 19 April - Tuesday 23 April (during holiday 
break) 
Anzac Day - Thursday 25 April (during holiday break) 
 

Term 2:                                                                                              
Monday 29 April - Friday 5 July 
Queenôs Birthday -  Monday 3 June 
Teacher Only Day - Tuesday 4 June 
 

Term 3:                                                                                          
Monday 22 July - Friday 27 September 
 

Term 4:                                                                                           
Monday 14 October  - Wednesday 18 December 
Monday 28 October - Labour Day 
Friday 25 October -  Teacher Only Day 
 

2019 Term Dates Chicken Pox 
We have a number of students with chicken pox.  Here are some tips from the 
Ministry of Health about this virus:                                   
 
The virus is spread through the air by infected people when they sneeze or cough, 
and by touching the blisters and then touching objects or other people.  The illness 
starts 10ï21 days after being exposed. 
 
Stop chickenpox spreading:                                                                                                                                                                                                
Chickenpox is contagious from 1ï2 days before the blisters 
appear. Avoid close contact with other people, stay home from 
work and keep children home from school and early childhood 
education centres for 1 week from the appearance of the rash 
until all blisters have dried.  
Chickenpox is serious for pregnant women and people who have 
a reduced immune response (eg, children with cancer).  
 
Prevention: 

¶ Always turn away from others and use tissues when you cough or sneeze 

¶ Always wash your hands after coughing, sneezing or blowing your nose. 

¶ Wash your hands often, especially if youôre the caregiver of a child with 

chickenpox ï and make sure they do the same. 

¶ Discourage children from scratching the blisters. 

 
If you would like more information about chicken pox go to the website:         
https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/
diseases-and-illnesses/chickenpox 

This is our last clean up of the year! Come and join us! 
 
When: Friday  23 November after school from 3:05pm - 3:15pm 
Where: We will meet outside Room 13. 
What to bring: You may want to bring gardening gloves 
 
We hope to see you there.  
 
Dana B ,Danielle S, Sahana P,Riley D and Ruby H and Room 13 

Rubbish Clean up Day 

mailto:kendra@bellevue-newlands.school.nz
http://www.try.weetbix.co.nz/
mailto:kendra@bellevue-newlands.school.nz
mailto:tryathlon@sanitarium.co.nz
https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/chickenpox
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